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FOSSILING IN LOS ANGELES

by
Marilyn Force

La Brea Tar Pits--George Page Museum--just off Wilshire Boulevard in
the middle of Los Angeles? Sure! I'd love to fossil there!

That was my reaction when my husband told me he'd arranged with a
business associate whose wife, Judith Golden, had worked at the museum,
for me to spend a day at the tar pits while we were in California in August
~£for the Neptune encounter (business for him, pleasure for me).
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Never would I pass up an opportunity to fossil--
but--what were the tar pits? What type of fossils
were there, and from what period? Of course I turned
to the very best source of information on such matters,
the Calvert Marine Museum. Craig DeTample loaned me
the book "Sabertooth Cats and Imperial Mammoths--A
Guidebook to Fossil Hunting in Southern California"
by James and Laurie MacDonald, and advised me to take
along plenty of acetone to wash off the tar. Robert
Hurry helped me find information in the museum's :
library and Sandy Roberts gave me an Ecphora, one of Sabertooth cat skull
her treasured Maryland state fossil finds.

The day scheduled for my tar pit tour just happened to precede the
evening Voyager II would be sending back its nearest encounter pictures
of Neptune's moon, Triton, so I was looking forward to an exciting 24 hours
and I certainly was not disappointed. Driving from Pasadena to L.A. through
the heavy morning traffic my husband and I marveled that a 23 acre park,
museum and fossil area would be located amid the second largest city in the
United States. But, there it was and there also was the very congenial
curator of the George Page Museum, George Jefferson. After my husband left
for his business appointment George and I got acquainted over a cup of coffee
and we exchanged gifts. Sandy's Ecphora and a few fossils from the Fairhaven
area of Calvert Cliffs and a copy of Wallace Ashby's "Fossils of Calvert

“™iffs" from our museum store for him and a copy of his and John Harris'

Rancho La Brea, Treasure of the Tar Pits" for me.







